
Newsletter Number 14 

Meeting 22nd. March  2018 at Stanningley Rugby Club. 

PURPOSE: 
ñTo provide a welcoming, supportive and informative  environment for those affected by Pulmonary 

Fibrosis in Leeds and the surrounding area.ò 

Imelda opened by explaining that the meeting was different from usual in that we 
plan to circulate documentation, discuss and vote on the aims and objectives for the 
group, charitable status and proposals for the allocation on monies going forward. 
There would be a vote on each at the end of the meeting. Voting slips and docu-
mentation was disseminated to all.  

Imelda also welcomed a number of new members.  

 Apologies for absence:   
Diana Atkin, Geof Symons, David and Sandra Budd, Sandra and 
Ali Husain, Sally Small, Mandy Spence, Sue and Ashley Barker. 

Imelda read through the aims and objectives of the support group in order for them to be discussed within the 
room and to allow everyone to vote. 
 
 Aim 1 ð To provide a medium through which interested parties (health professionals, patients, carers and charities) 
can provide practical support, professional help and advice, information and understanding to group members in 
connection with their illness and related issues.  
Objective ð To disseminate useful and relevant information to group members.  
 
Aim 2 ð To promote discussion and social interaction amongst group members, providing a forum for the exchange 
of information and mutual support.  
Objective ð To provide opportunities at group meetings and social activities for discussion and social interaction.  
 
Aim 3 ð To raise the profile of IPF and, thereby, get more recognition from the government to ensure the provision 
of the necessary resources to fully research and treat the disease.  
Objective ð To establish a closer link with APF 
 
Aim 4 ð To raise funds to provide reciprocal support to the various charities in their quest to drive and fund the   
research into IPF.  
Objective ð To agree a programme for spending existing funds that is agreed by all.  
 
Aim 5 ð To ensure that all sufferers of IPF within the Leeds and surrounding area (patients and carers alike) have  
access to the Support Group and that all information arising from the meetings is disseminated to Group members.  
Objective ð To distribute details and leaflets about the Group to local and regional Respiratory Nurses, Community 
Respiratory Nurses, Breathe Easy Groups  

Jane Slough acknowledged there had been a number of members and patients across respiratory medicine and in 
the wider community who had unfortunately passed away in part due to Flu which seemed indiscriminate.           

She explained that acknowledging membersõ distress at hearing of people passing it had been suggested by the 
committee that those members be acknowledged in a book of   remembrance rather than running through a roll 

call at every meeting.                                                                                                                                                  
Everybody seemed to support idea within the room. 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjY9sXCx5PZAhXLKcAKHfESA1cQjRx6BAgAEAY&url=https%3A%2F%2Fuk.linkedin.com%2Fin%2Fimelda-pilgrim-18960063&psig=AOvVaw1ahCmL2LqESPqwlTu8c0IO&ust=1518084478618231


With BLFï Charitable Status. 
\Advantages 

¶ Offers legal/financial guidance and protection re public lia-
bility 

¶ Control of how the Groupôs money is spent always stays 
with the Group 

¶ BLF can target specific PF Research Programmes for dona-
tions 
Money can be retained for the benefit of the whole Group e.g. 
supplementing summer BBQ 

The proposal for the allocation of existing funds was also distributed to the group and the voting slips.  

  
                1 2 3 4 
 

Donations to Charities for Research into IPF     21 2 0 0 
    
British Lung Foundation       2 9 10 5
     
 
Action for Pulmonary Fibrosis      15 8 3 0
    
 
Donation for Patientôs Room at St Jamesôs University Hospital  4 4 6 12
    

Imelda/Kim. There was a considerable amount of discussion within the room around our current financial situa-
tion. Documentation was circulated explaining the current financial position. The group currently has Ã7857.53 in 
the bank.  Imelda and  Kim explained that this currently exceeds Ã5000 and that charitable status for the group 
should be sought. Kim stressed that the Ã5000 cut off does not refer to the balance but the annual income over 
a 12 month period. If the income exceeds Ã5000 charitable status should be sought.  
Imelda explained there were 3 options open to the group. One Seeking charitable status, - which the members 
of the committee had disregarded as it was felt that it put undue pressure and burden on the committee. The 
other 2 options were to remain as we are or seek charitable status by affiliating ourselves with the British Lung 
foundation. The pros and cons of each were highlighted by Imelda.  Imelda and Kim answered a number of 
questions from in the room and there was plenty of discussion. 

 Staying as we are  
Advantages 

¶ Group retains complete autonomy and control of 
own        finances 

¶ Group has free choice over which Research Pro-
grammes/charities it wants to support e.g. APF 

¶ Enables members to raise money specifically for the 
Leeds PF Group 
Money can be used to support individual members and  
the Group as a whole 

Disadvantages 

¶ Reduced control over finances 

¶ Association with BLF may mask main concern with PF 

¶ BLF is seen as being more geared towards patients with 
COPD rather than PF 
Money raised can not be used to help individual   members 
(through separate fund raising is possible) 

Disadvantages 

¶ May cross the Ã5,000.00 over 12 months threshold         
again ï triggering investigation 

¶ Requires monthly monitoring of on-going income 

¶ Legal/financial/public liability responsibility re-
mains with the Committee & Support Group 
Committee would be responsible for difficult decisions    
regarding supporting individual members 

Members were asked to vote, using the voting slips supplied. 

CHARITABLE STATUS 

17 Stay as we are 

11 With BLF 

FUNDING SPENDS 

Please tick:-1 to 4 (1=top preference, 4=least preference.) 



 
Good sites for information are:  

 
Action for Pulmonary Fibrosis:                                

http://www.actionpulmonaryfibrosis.org/ 
 

The British Lung Foundation:                                  
http://www.blf.org.uk/Page/IPF 

Next Meeting Date: 31st. May 2018 
1pm to 3 pm 

Stanningley Rugby Club 
Speaker:- Verity Park Poulson 
Topic—Breathe Easy Groups in & 

around Leeds. 
 

Following that:  26th. July 2018  
Speaker:-Pam Harcourt,                        
former Tiller Girl. 
óI did it for kicksô 

 
.Future speakers to be confirmed. 

Imelda proposed changing the Group name from                 
Pulmonary Fibrosis  Support  Group Leeds Area to -               
Pulmonary Fibrosis Support Group: Leeds and           

surrounding area 

ñThe Ariumò is Leeds Councilôs new plant 
nurseries, and we hope to arrange a visit 
with a guided tour of the working areas 
(not open to the general public).  The tour 
will start at 1.30 pm and will take about an 
hour, followed by either Afternoon Tea @ 
Ã9.95 per person or a Hot Drink and Cake 
at Ã4.95 per person.  Only one option is 
available per group and must be ordered at 
the time of booking.  Christine is looking at 
either Thursday 26th April, or Thursday 6th 
May.  Please let her know if you would be 
interested, and which option/day you 
would prefer.  She will then book the most 
popular day and choice of refreshments. 

I regret to inform you that in February of 
this year, Kim Ellis sent a letter to the       
Committee resigning from her post of 
Treasurer.  Kim has worked very hard on 
the   subject of Charitable Status and your 
Committee was very aware of how much 
time she was giving to the investigation.  

We also discussed as a group that we had  
never had an annual general meeting. 
Christine explained to the group that this had 
been down to the change in circumstances of 
the Committee members.      

Treasurer  

ñAfter considerable deliberation and        
soul-searching, I am resigning with          
immediate effect as Treasurer of the       
Pulmonary    Fibrosis Support Group Leeds 
Area. 
 
I am aware there will be practicalities that 
need to be actioned in the near future/next 
few weeks.  You can rest assured you will 
have my full co-operation and assistance 
during this period. 
 
Since volunteering to act as Treasurer, my 
life feels like it has not been my own and it 
has taken up more and more of my time.  I 
retired from full-time working early due to 
my diagnosis and so I could, for the first 
time in my life, do what I wanted, when I 
wanted and not have any responsibilities 
other than to myself.  I was stress-free,     
relaxed, positive and enjoying my new,    
non-working life.  I now feel exactly the   
opposite.  And itôs far too high a price to 
pay and one that cannot continue.  I will not 
let anything jeopardise my current good 
health.ò 

Mr and Mrs Learmonth, expressed their sad-
ness at hearing about Bev Wears being made 
redundant from the BLF after working over 20 
years in our region as Service Development 
Manager.  
David read out the email he and Christine 
had sent on behalf of the group expressing 
sadness and shock at hearing the news and 
wishing her well in the Future, The group 
thanked David and Christine for doing this.  

VISIT TO ôTHE ARIUM ôAT THORNER, LEEDS. 

http://www.actionpulmonaryfibrosis.org/
http://www.blf.org.uk/Page/IPF


Many thanks to members who provided 
raffle prizes, especially to Evelyn and the 
family of Garry Valentine for the meat 
platter which was donated in his memory. 

Raffle Prize Winners. 
Meat Platter     - Mrs Varley 
Bottle of wine - Kim Ellis 
Bottle of wine  - Mrs Marsen 
Chocolates    -    Mr Millsop 

Betty Varley 

Pat Marsen 

John Millsop 

Kim Ellis 

Val McNaughton - Explained how to get a 
key at the cost of Ã3 from your local library, 
to   allow access to disabled toilet facilities. 
As she pointed out it prevents having to 
hike long  distances up stairs etc,   

Committee contact numbers: 
Imelda Redman ï 01904 621907 
Christine Cole ï 0113 285 2504 
Kim Ellis ï 01924 359574 
Ann Lockwood ï 07757 466194 
Val McNaughton ï 0113 469 8851 
Sandra Husain ï 01904 673 646 
Mandy Spence ï 07834 381170 
Heather Proctor ï 01274 779694 

Donations at the door d£90.90  

 

Raffle Money - £58.00  


